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Educator Preparation Provider Executive Committee  
Amended 

 
February 25, 2021   |     2:30 p.m.     |    Zoom 

I. Call to order 
Dr. Stefanie Livers called to order the regular meeting of the Educator Preparation Provider Executive Committee at 2:33 
p.m. on February 25, 2021. 
 
Present: Chris Craig, Karen Engler, Stefanie Livers, Patrick Sullivan, Barri Tinkler 
 

II. Approval of minutes 
The January 21, 2021 meeting minutes stand. 
  

III. Discussion Items 
1. Unit update: Dr. Chris Craig 

a) We have been working with Katrina Chavez in the Registrar’s Office on the ACT superscore catalog 
updates. They should be in the catalog by April.  
 

2. COE update: Dr. Barri Tinkler 

a) Juli Panza is communicating with the Registrar’s Office about the ACT superscore and it is now showing 
in Test Scores. It will not yet pull into reports but they are working on it.  

b) Discussion regarding the elimination by DESE of the cumulative GPA requirement for admission to 
Teacher Education will be discussed at tomorrow’s CIS. DESE has not yet sent a confirmation memo but 
we expect one soon. 

c) Dr. Tinkler received an email communication from Paul Wagner, Executive Director for The Council on 
Public Higher Education, that he is working with a state legislators to put forward a bill to partially 
deregulate Teacher Education. The bill would not require matrices for institutions with CAEP or AAQEP 
accreditation. That shift may not be motivation for accreditation since submitting matrices is an easier 
process. This bill has not been assigned to a committee and it may not go anywhere. 

i. Dr. Tinkler will update EPPC on legislation issues now and in the future. 

d) Dr. Tinkler’s Bear Tracks newsletter for COE will be used as the EPP unit-wide communication and 
contain legislative updates.  

 
3. Secondary Education Update: Dr. Karen Engler 

a) Dr. Engler will contact Kirsten Hatz to discuss the KIN program at the March EPPC. 
 

IV. Old Business 
1. The Executive Committee reviewed the EPPC bylaws. There was one substantive change and the rest was 

housekeeping. There was a motion to approve the edits. Second. Discussion. Carried. The bylaws will be emailed 
to the EPPC to review before next week’s meeting. 
 

V. New Business 
1. Nominations will be taken at next week’s EPPC for the 2021-2022 Chair-elect. Voting will take place in April. 

 
Dr. Livers adjourned the meeting at 3:09 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by: Vicki Kramer 


